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Consolidation Review Task Force – Neighborhoods and Planning Committee 
Meeting Minutes
January 30, 2014
9:00 a.m.
Location:  Committee Room B, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street,
In attendance:  Rena Coughlin (Chair), Kay Ehas, Shannon Blankinship, Paul Tutwiler, Betty Burney
Also: Lori Boyer, Task Force Chair; Damian Cook, Task Force administrator; Carmen Godwin – Riverside/Avondale Preservation
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees

Meeting Convened:  9:20 a.m.
Chairwoman Coughlin called the meeting to order and the attendees introduced themselves for the record.  
The committee continued its discussion of the appropriate size and definition of neighborhoods and what geographic basis to use for neighborhood boundaries. The variety of existing maps and geographic divisions was discussed: Sheriff’s ShAdCo zones, City Council districts (current and new redistricting taking effect in 2015), existing planning district/CPAC maps, 2030 Comprehensive Plan future land use zones, previously adopted neighborhood vision plan and neighborhood action areas, etc.  The committee requested that staff e-mail the link to the City of Los Angeles Neighborhood Empowerment Department to the committee members for their consideration. The committee was impressed by what they have learned thus far about the Los Angeles neighborhood council model and thinks that the system may hold promise for Jacksonville.  
Task Force Chair Lori Boyer and Committee Chair Rena Coughlin will meet on February 4th to review the committee’s progress to date and to develop topics and agendas for future meetings. 
The group discussed the make-up of the Planning Commission and whether that membership ensures representation of neighborhood concerns and interests in the planning process.  Staff was requested to do some research on how other cities incorporate neighborhood representation and issues into their planning processes, including in the development of their capital improvement plans, in policy setting and in the zoning process. There was discussion of whether the Planning Commission should be restructured to include a more diverse membership and whether the planning process needs to be somehow altered to include more grass-roots neighborhood input, especially earlier in the process. The vast majority of neighborhood input into the planning process takes place in the legal forum of a rezoning or land use change approval process, not in a pure planning process related to community vision and neighborhood preferences rather than reaction to a developer’s particular proposal.  Ideas for a better planning process were discussed, including the possibility of altering the CPACs or creating a separate or replacement entity that could better connect citizens and neighborhoods to City planners.
The committee was interested in learning more about capital projects that have been planned and approved but have never been completed. A list of all the Better Jacksonville Plan projects that remain uncompleted was requested. It was suggested that the North Florida Transportation Planning Organization (TPO) has a list of all completed road projects in the area. The Public Works Department is also an obvious source of project information.
Meeting Adjourned:  11:15 a.m.
Minutes:  Jeff Clements, Council Research 
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